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The purpose of workgroup four is to manage the dissemination for the entire action. As
such, it both gathers information and ensures its dissemination both two members of
the action and to the general public. It is responsible for managing the website, social
networks, such as Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIn. It manages articles and information
destined to a wider public. It also organises events at which ENRESSH members are
present. In cooperation with WG1, it will also build and manage the central bibliography
for the Action, and a list of who’s who in research evaluation in Europe.

Achievements and work in progress

The first task was the building of the action website. A domain name was bought as soon
as financially possible, and a first version of the site was launched at the meeting in
Poznan (July 2016), i. e. 3 months after the beginning of the Action. However, the delay
in funding prevented the transformation of this provisional site into a full site, which
will be in place by the end of October. In the meanwhile, nevertheless, we can say that
the public face of the action exists and complies fully with the requirements laid down in
the COST Vademecum and dissemination guidelines.

In order to manage the flow of information within the action, a number of dissemination
lists have been created and I managed by workgroup 4. There are now lists addressing
all members of the action, the management committee and individual lists per work
group. This ensures all members of the action are aware what is happening and could
participate in discussions. All new members receive a welcome email and are added to
the appropriate lists. They are then requested to complete information template, and
provide a photograph for the future website.

In terms of disseminating outside the action, articles have been published, notably in
PEN - Pan European Networks, and Research Europe - and EuroScientist
(http://www.euroscientist.com/navigating-ssh-research-integrity-straits-between-
scylla-and-charybdis/). In addition, a special track was organised at the STI ENID
conference in Valencia in September. This led to a great deal of interest in the Action. A
paper has been proposed and accepted for Open Evaluation in Vienna in November of
this year.

The Who’s Who list is well underway and it's being used to select and manage
participants to the first stakeholder conference that will take place in Prague in January
2017. Plans for this event are now complete and invitations have been sent out.

Participants

Currently, 19 members of theAction form the work group, with very various levels of
involvement. To date, only a small team has been fully active, involved in the running of



the website and social networks. The stakeholder conference planning was managed by
an ad hoc team from all four workgroups.

More active participation is needed, so as to manage the who’s who lists and the
bibliography, as well as other key activities in dissemination.

Next steps

- finalise the full website;

- complete the “who’s who” list;

- manage the stakeholder’s conference in Prague
- gather information on the bibliography.



